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GOOD NEWS 

 
St. Paul Lutheran Church 

234 N. Gohmert St., Suite A 

Yorktown, Texas 78164 

Office: 361-564-2135  

www.stpaulykt.org      e-mail: stpaulykt@sbcglobal.net   

9:00 a.m. Sunday Morning Radio Broadcast  100.1 FM 

Pastor: Tim W. Muehlbrad 

Director of Christian Education:  Terry Carmichael 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN MISSION STATEMENT: 
Empowered by the Holy Spirit to make Christ known; 

As we love one another, serve our neighbor, and grow in our Faith 

through studying God’s Word and Worshiping God. 

http://www.stpaulykt.org/
mailto:stpaulykt@gvec.net
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Bishop Desmond Tutu was an 

Anglican Bishop and General Secretary 

of the South African Council of Churches.  Working against the 

apartheid system in South Africa, Bishop Tutu was constantly under 

threat of imprisonment, torture and death.  In the midst of his 

experiences Bishop Tutu wrote these words which not only helped 

him and the Church then, but also speaks to us today.  He says: 
 

 “People are unreasonable, illogical and self-centered.  Love them 

anyway! 

 If you do good, people will accuse you of selfish ulterior motives.  

Do good anyway! 

 The good you do today will be forgotten tomorrow.  Do good 

anyway! 

 Honesty and frankness make you vulnerable.  Be honest and frank 

anyway! 

 The biggest people with the biggest ideas can be shot down by the 

smallest people with the smallest minds.  Think big anyway! 

 What you spend years building may be destroyed overnight.  

Build anyway! 

 People really need help but may attack you if you help them.  

Help people anyway! 

 Give the world the best you have and you’ll get kicked in the 

teeth.  Give the world the best you’ve got anyway!” 
 

These words are as true for us as they were for Bishop Tutu -- as 

necessary today as they were then.  Love, do good, be frank and 

honest, think big, build, help people, and give the best you’ve got 

anyway! 
 

Your Pastor, 

Tim W. Muehlbrad 
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 Sunday School Parents… 

 

We want to make sure your child’s experience 

in Sunday School is a good one and that we are 

trying to provide a great place for that to 

happen. We realize that children may have 

special needs or situations that we need to be 

aware of. We would like your help in letting us know of any of those 

things.  

We also want to make sure we have current and correct 

emergency/Parent contact information on file. Sometimes when 

phones are replaced/upgraded the numbers may change.  

We are asking your help by filling out a Student Information Form for 

each of the children attending our Sunday School. Please take the 

time to fill out one for each of your children attending. These will be 

available in your child’s classrooms. Just ask the teacher for one.  

Thank you to all those who have already filled one of these out! 

Rally Day Thank You 

We want to thank all who helped make our Rally Day Bible Treasure 

Hunt a success! It was a great time for all. 

Thank you, also, to the Summer Campers who led the 9:00 a.m. 

worship service! You all did a great job and we look forward to next 

year’s camp time together! 

New and Exciting Sunday School News! 

Banner Class: This year we will be having a special item for those 

classes who have great attendance for each month. The class with the 

largest percentage of attendance each month will get to display a 

Luther Rose banner on their door! The class who has the most banners 

awarded by the end of the year will receive a special party for their 

efforts! So, plan on making as many classes as you can! 
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PUP: Also, each student will become a PUP for the year. A PUP is a 

“Pick Up Pal” for another of their fellow students in their class. The 

idea is that this will be a mentor program. We will ask them to see if 

their PUP Pal is missing for a few weeks and try to get in touch and 

invite them back!   

BFS Sundays: On certain Sundays scheduled throughout the year, we 

will have a “Bring a Friend Sunday” (BFS). IF you bring a friend on 

those days, you and your friend might get a little gift (yes it is 

someone who has not been here before…not a brother, sister, or 

someone already in your class). So, start thinking about who you can 

ask and watch for those days! 

Bibles Will Be Presented to 2nd graders! 

Those who are in 2nd grade this year will be presented with a special 

gift from the church at our 9:00 a.m. Reformation worship service on 

Sunday, Oct. 27th. Parents will be provided by our Sunday School 

with a bible to present to their child. This is to assist the parent with 

the part of the promise made at the child’s baptism to…”place in their 

hands the Holy Scripture.” You should receive a letter about this soon 

and we hope you can make plans to be here on the 27th with your 2nd 

grader! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

September 10, 2024 
 

Empowered by the holy spirit to make Christ known; as we love one 

another, serve our neighbor, and grow in our faith through studying 

God’s word and worshipping God.   

 

1. CALL TO ORDER- The meeting of the Church Council of 

St. Paul Lutheran Church was called to order by Boyd Wiese, 
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President.  Council members present for the meeting were 

Boyd Weise, Calvin Bruns, Larry Gohmert, Laurey Garcia, 

Wade Bolting, Susan Franke, Ashleigh Peyton, and Pastor Tim 

Muehlbrad. 

2. DEVOTION- Susan Franke provided the devotion.   

3. MINUTES- Laurey Garcia made a motion to accept the 

August 13, 2024, minutes as presented.  Wade Bolting 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   

4. REPORTS- 

a. Treasurer/Stewardship- Calvin Bruns provided a 

written report.  

b. Parish Education-No report provided.  

c. Youth Committee Report- Laurey Garcia reported: 

1. The pool party had approximately 60 adults and 

children that attended.  Everyone seemed to have a 

great time and enjoyed the pool and the pizza.  

Terry did the devotion, and all the kids who 

attended camp led us in the blessing.  

2. We started FFF on Wednesday, August 21st and had 

17 kids! We had a great night! 

3. Wednesday, September 4th, the FFF youth met in 

the fellowship hall, baked, and bagged cookies to 

hand out at church on Saturday, 9/7 and Sunday, 

9/8 for Grandparent’s Day.  We had 15 youth attend 

and all enjoyed baking, bagging, and especially the 

eating of the cookies that “broke.” LOL.   

4. We are having a Paint & Praise event hosted by 

Nancy Beeson in the Fellowship Hall on Saturday, 

September 21, 2021, from 2-4 PM.  The cost will 

be $35.00.  There are flyers with all the 

information for sign up throughout the church, 

basement, and fellowship hall. As of right now, we 

have 12 people signed up.  The activity will be 

moved to the basement.  

5. Our next committee meeting will be held Tuesday, 

September 24, 2024 @ 6PM.   

6. Youth Task Force 

a. I met Phoebe Latham on Monday, June 17, 

2024, at St. Paul Lutheran.  She was here from 



 6 

approximately 9 AM-2:30 PM.  She was able to 

get all the information she needed.  

b. Miss Latham emailed me the basketball 

iterations on 7/12/2024.  After reviewing the 

files and finding that the pavilion had only been 

set in two areas on the property, I contacted 

Phoebe and asked her to do one more iteration 

with the pavilion being placed in a third 

location.  She drew up another iteration, and 

our Youth Task Force meeting is set for 

September 17, 2024 @ 6 PM to view and 

discuss our options.   

d. D.C.E.-Terry Carmicheal reported: 

1. Assisting with planning and leading for the Sunday 

School openings 

2. Led the children’s sermons on 8/18 

3. Continue leading the weekly Learning Garden 

Chapel worships on Wed. and distributing their 

chapel offerings to the church annex for the 

congregation to view. 

4. Continue the monitoring of the children’s worship 

bags for the church services.  

5. Worked with Jill Turner on the new Sunday School 

year and Rally Day plans  

6. Met with the Teachers on 8/18.  Rally Day is 

scheduled for Sept. 8th, with the first class on Sept. 

15th.   

7. Worked with Pastor on the planning of the Rally 

Day 9:00 am worship service and the Sunday 

School opening that day.   

8. Helped with 16 of the summer camp youth and 

sponsor Sarah Bargmann on leading the Rally Day 

Worship Service on Sept. 8th.   

9. Taught the Sunday School class on 8/25  

10. Have been assisting those who have volunteered to 

teach on certain dates with their supplies and any 

needs they may have.  
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11. Finalized the Learning Garden Chapel Schedule for 

the new school year and began with holding the 1st 

chapel of the new year.  

12. Organized and led the Rally Day Opening and 

special Bible Treasure Hunt with the help of some 

of the teenagers, teachers, and Jill Turner’s help. 

13. Developed the Student Information Forms for the 

Sunday School parents to fill out so we have 

emergency information here in the classrooms.  

Thank you, Jill Turner, for overseeing that on Rally 

Day and assisting the parents to fill them out! 

14. Thank you, Pastor, for leading the Blessing of the 

Backpacks and the Teacher Installation at the Rally 

Day Worship Service.   

15. Other: 

a. Attended several junior high and high 

school volleyball games 

b. Attended the first home football game  

c. Several Learning Garden meetings on 

Summer and next year’s chapel schedule.  

d. Several office meetings on Sunday School 

and one on pictures for the directory.   

e. Worship- No report provided.  

f. Evangelism/Outreach- Wade Bolting reported: 

1. We purchased a $600 Wildcat Sponsorship from 

the Yorktown Athletic Booster Club.  That 

sponsorship includes: 

a. 2-3x5 banners: 1 displayed at Wildcat 

Stadium and 1 displayed at the Kittycat 

softball field 

b. Our name on a big banner to be displayed 

in the gym 

c. Outdoor flag for residence or businesses  

d. Our name and level announced at all home 

games for the year 

e. 12 free passes to be used at any home 

sporting event for the year 

f. 2 Wildcat caps 
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2. We also purchased an advertisement for the 

Yorktown News View Sports Poster.  

3. Purchased Christian pumpkin story books, 

scripture candy, Religious Harvest Lollipops, and 

plastic Christian pumpkin drawstring goody bags 

to hand to the kids at Trunk-or-Treat.  Total cost is 

$242.77. 

g. Social Concerns- Susan Franke reported: 

1. Assistance was provided to 7 individuals in 

August: 

a. Provided help $300.00 for water bill 

b. Provided help $100.00 for electric bill 

c. Provided help $255.36 for hotel bill 

d. Provided help $61.15 for food and gas.  

h. Christian Life-Pam Hoefling reported: 

1. On August 11, 2024, we held a Deluxe Nacho Bar.  

Approximately 50 people were served.  

i. Property-Larry Gohmert reported:  

1. We are literally inches away from completion of 

the backup generator for the Educational Building. 

Inches of water column, that is.  While working 

through their startup checklist, Coastal Bend Power 

found that the gas pressure being delivered to the 

generator is 2 inches of water column too low.  

They are waiting for the plumber to come adjust or 

replace the low-pressure regulator.  (28 inches of 

water column= 1 psi).   

2. A hole in the playground that was reported by Jerry 

Fuentes during his lawn mowing has been filled.   

3. The kitchen range and microwave at Parsonage 2 

have been replaced with matching new appliances.   

4. We are looking into inadequate cooling of Terry’s 

office during hot summer days.  Bruce “Moon” 

Gohmert has made some suggestions.   

5. Since the flooring in the church offices will soon 

be replaced thanks to a generous gift, we are 

securing bids on also painting the offices to give 

everything a fresh look. 
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6. We are in the bidding process for replacement 

flooring in the Meeting Room. 

7. Another lamp post in front of the Church broke off 

at ground level recently.  The post itself is standing 

again, and the globe on top will be replaced shortly. 

8. The outside air conditioning unit for the 3-year-old 

room at the Learning Garden has been replaced.  

They have also reported what appears to be mold 

around the ceiling air conditioning registers in the 

preschool classroom and possible rodent damage to 

some insulation.  This is being investigated.   

9. Katie’s office computer has been occasionally 

uncooperative lately.  I have a replacement power 

supply ordered for it.  Also, I will be installing 

some new networking equipment when the office 

furniture is moved back into place after the new 

flooring has been installed.   

10. It may soon be time to start replacing some of the 

pecan trees if we wish to continue to enjoy the 

shade.  We have lost a number of them in recent 

years.   

j. Cemetery- No report provided.   

k. C.E.M.-No report provided. 

l. Pastor- 

1. Professional activities during August 2024: 

a. 10 Worship Services 

b. 9 Hospital Visits  

c. 5 Home Visits 

d. 4 Educational Events 

e. 6 Church Meetings and Events 

f. 1 Professional Meeting 

g. 1 Community Event 

2. Official Acts during August 2024 

a. 8/02 Burial of John Roller  

5. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Flooring in Meeting Room- decision was made to talk 

to Cathy’s Carpeting about putting laminate down over 

the top of the tile.  A bid was given on Aug. 9th, of 
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$3800 for the laminate.   A committee will be formed 

to decide the color of the laminate.   

b. New carpeting in the Church Offices- Carpet has been 

selected and paid for.  A motion was made by Laurey 

Garcia to close the church office from October 14-17, 

2024, for the carpet installation. Ashleigh Peyton 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

6. NEW BUSINESS 

a. New Facilities/Wedding Coordinator- Laurey Garcia 

made a motion to hire Mary Lea Pfenninger as the 

New Facilities/Wedding Coordinator.  Ashleigh Peyton 

seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

b. 2025 Budget- Deadline October 8, 2024- Committee 

budget requests will need to be turned in on the next 

Church Council meeting date.  

c. Annual Congregational Meeting Date- A motion was 

made by Wade Bolting to schedule the Annual 

Congregational Meeting for January 26, 2025.  Calvin 

Bruns seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

d. Laurey Garcia made a motion to allow the Western 

Days Committee (if they ask the church) to use our 

Fellowship Hall facilities at no cost during Western 

Days Parade.  Wade Bolting seconded the motion.  The 

motion carried.   

7. CLOSING- Laurey Garcia made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  Ashleigh Peyton seconded the motion.  The motion 

carried, and the meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ashleigh Peyton 
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RELIEVE EDITORIAL STRESS:  
TURN IN 

YOUR ARTICLES  

EARLY!  
R E M I N D E R: 

DEADLINE FOR THE 
November 

 NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLE IS 

Monday, 
October 21, 2024 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

PRESIDENT – Boyd Weise 

SECRETARY – Ashleigh Peyton 

PARISH ED – Jill Turner 

STEWARDSHIP – Calvin Bruns 

WORSHIP – Jay Heil 

CHRISTIAN LIFE – Pam Hoefling 

PROPERTY – Larry Gohmert 

SOCIAL CONCERNS – Susan Franke 

YOUTH – Laurey Garcia 

 EVANGELISM/OUTREACH – Wade Bolting 

GENERAL FUND YTD 2024 BUILDING FUND YTD 2024

Beginning Balance $43,364.25 Beginning Balance $121,505.82

Income $443,443.34 Income $170,517.18

Expenses                   ($462,661.53) Expenses ($96,620.10)

Ending Balance $24,146.06 Ending Balance $195,402.90

                                            Totals as of 9/16/2024

Investment w/ LPL Financial:  

$129,468.24
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Upcoming Christian Life Events: 
 

October 13, 2024 – Potluck lunch for Pastor 

Appreciation Day 
 

November 17, 2024 – Catered Meal following the 

Polka Band Service 
 

December 8, 2024 – Christmas Feast 

Christmas Program 2024 News! 
This year the Children's Christmas 
Program will be held on Sunday, 
December 8, 2024. Please bring your 
children to Sunday School on Sunday, 
October 27th, to receive their cast parts. 
Please help them to memorize their lines 
and help them keep up with their copy of 
their lines to use during the first practice. 
Costume fitting will be held on Sunday, November 17th during the 
Sunday School hour. Practice days will be Saturday, November 23rd 
from 9-11 a.m., Sunday, December 1st, from 2-4 p.m. and Saturday, 
December 7th, from 9-11 a.m. 
Thank you, 
Zoe Innocenti 

 
As we finalize our directory, we need to have 
our membership roster in order.  Many have 
asked that their telephone numbers not be 
published in the directory.  If you do not want 
your telephone number published in our 
directory, please call the church office by 
Monday, September 30, 2024, to have it 

taken off the publication list.  If you were unable to have your photo 
taken for the directory, and would like to submit a photo, you may 
email the church office at stpaulykt@sbcglobal.net by Monday, 
September 30, 2024 and we will put it in the directory.  Thank you 
for all your help in getting this done! 

mailto:stpaulykt@sbcglobal.net
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Happy Pastor Appreciation Month Pastor Tim!!  We 
are grateful and blessed to have you as our leader 

of this congregation! 
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--We are looking for a few volunteers to help with the 
flu shot clinic.  If you are interested, please see Susan 

Franke or call the church office.  Thank you!  
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We keep in our prayers the family and friends of: 
 

Laurie Barfield - who passed away September 9, 
2024. Services were held September 21, 2024. 
 
Monica Gwosdz - who passed away September 12, 

2024. Services were held September 16, 2024. 
 

May the power of the resurrection continue to provide them 
assurance. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In memory of Aggie Arnold – Building 

Bill & Carolyn Bargmann 

In memory of Liliana Bangs – FFF 

Michael & Kim Blaschke 

In memory of Laurie Barfield – Building 

Karen Dueser    Aaron & Erin Koopmann 

Arlen & Kathie Fehner  Mark & Betsy Weischwill 

In memory of Laurie Barfield – FFF (Faith, Food, & Fun) 

Michael & Kim Blaschke 

In memory of Laurie Barfield – Landscaping 

Dorothy Mayfield   Charles & Jan Ruppert 

In memory of Laurie Barfield – Radio 

Dr. & Mrs. John Frels 

In memory of Laurie Barfield – Senior Scholarship 

Steven & Debbie Kneese  David & Patsy Ibrom 

Kitty Sievers    Charles & Bonnie Riedesel 

In memory of Daisy Borgfeld – Senior Scholarship 

Oleta Pattillo 

In memory of B.J. Collins – Senior Scholarship  

Helen Breed 

In memory of Byron Cramer – Cemetery 

Martha Geffert 
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In memory of Norma Buendel Friesenhahn - Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Junell Buendel Goehring - Senior Scholarship  

Helen Breed 

In memory of Monica Gwosdz – Building 

Bill & Debbie Niemeier  Michael & Diana Gwosdz 

Barbara Cramer   Mark & Betsy Weischwill 

In memory of Monica Gwosdz – FFF (Faith, Food, & Fun) 

Michael & Kim Blaschke 

In memory of Monica Gwosdz – Radio 

Dr. & Mrs. John Frels 

In memory of Monica Gwosdz – Senior Scholarship 

Steven & Debbie Kneese  David & Patsy Ibrom 

Kitty Sievers    Charles & Bonnie Riedesel 

In memory of J.R. “Jim” Hartman – Cemetery 

Martha Geffert 

In memory of Tommy & Margaret Howard - Senior Scholarship  

Helen Breed 

In memory of Bennie Kyrisch Jr. - Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Sammy Kriesch - Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Janet Lambrecht – Building 

Bill & Carolyn Bargmann 

In memory of Janet Lambrecht – Cradle Workshop 

Arlen & Kathie Fehner 

In memory of Mark Lemke – FFF 

Michael & Kim Blaschke 

In memory of Michael Pattillo – Landscaping 

Oleta Pattillo 

In memory of John Roller – Building 

Cliff & Sharon Weber   Richard & Nikki Weber 

Jerry & Janet Tietz 

In memory of Ernest “Sonny” Schoenherr – Cemetery 

Martha Geffert 

In memory of Mary Sue Sparks – Landscaping 

Carlton & Sandra Bolting 

In memory of Wanda Wieland – Senior Scholarship 

David & Patsy Ibrom 
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 ~Gifts in memory and in honor of are as of September 16, 2024. 

 

Please remember to write on your OFFERING 

ENVELOPE a specific fund for your memorial offering to 

go to.  It defaults to building fund unless it is noted. 
 

 
 SCRIPTURE READINGS   

OCTOBER 2024 

 

Sunday, October 6, 2024-20th Sunday after Pentecost  

First Lesson:  Genesis 2:18-24 

Psalm: Psalm 8 

Second Lesson: Hebrews 1:1-4; 2:5-12 

Gospel: Mark 10:2-16 

 

Sunday, October 13, 2024-21st Sunday after Pentecost 

First Lesson:  Amos 5:6-7, 10-15 

Psalm: Psalm 90:12-17 

Second Lesson: Hebrews 4:12-16 

Gospel: Mark 10:17-31 

 

Sunday, October 20, 2024-22nd Sunday after Pentecost  

First Lesson:  Isaiah 53:4-12 

Psalm: Psalm 91:9-16 

Second Lesson:  Hebrews 5:1-10 

Gospel:  Mark 10:35-45 

 

Sunday, October 27, 2024 – Reformation 

Sunday 

First Lesson: Jeremiah 31:31-34 

Psalm:  Psalm 46 

Second Lesson: Romans 3:19-28 

Gospel:  John 8:31-36 
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